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FORMER BRONX DAYCARE WORKER SENTENCED TO 14 YEARS IN PRISON 

FOR SEXUALLY ABUSING TWO GIRLS  

Defendant Convicted by Jury of Abusing Girls at His Family’s Facility 

 

Bronx District Attorney Darcel D. Clark today announced that a former daycare worker 

has been sentenced to 14 years in prison and 25 years post-release supervision for sexually 

abusing two girls multiple times over a five year period at the Bronx facility where he worked. 

 

District Attorney Clark said, “The defendant violated the trust of parents who put their 

daughters in the care of this facility. These little girls should have been safe but instead he 

subjected them to horrific abuse. Today’s sentence should provide a measure of closure for the 

young victims’ families and a first step in the healing process.” 

 

District Attorney Clark said the defendant, Jaime Sanchez 33, was sentenced today by 

Bronx Supreme Court Justice Jeffrey Rosenbleuth to 10 years in prison and 15 years post-release 

supervision for first-degree Course of Sexual Conduct Against a Child and four years in prison 

and 10 years post-release supervision for second-degree Course of Sexual Conduct Against a 

Child, to run consecutively. He was sentenced to one year in jail on each of two counts of 

Endangering the Welfare of a Child, to run concurrently with the other sentences.  He was found 

guilty of those charges by a jury on April 24, 2025.    

 

          According to the facts at trial, between 2015 and 2020, Jamie Sanchez worked at My 

Precious Little Angels Daycare at 1238 Reverend James A. Polite Avenue in the Bronx. Sanchez 

sexually abused two girls at the facility on multiple occasions at different locations inside the 

daycare, which was operated by the defendant’s family. One of the victims was between the ages 

of two to five years old when the abuse occurred. The other victim was between the ages of eight 

to 10 years old. Each girl’s parents reported the assaults to police separately in 2022. The 

defendant, who had moved to Florida in 2020, was extradited to New York on November 30, 

2022. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/BronxDistrictAttorney
https://x.com/BronxDAClark
https://www.instagram.com/bronxdaclark/
http://WWW.BRONXDA.NYC.GOV
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The case was prosecuted by Assistant District Attorney Christopher Conway of the Child 

Abuse/Sex Crimes Bureau, under the supervision of Johanna Hernandez, Deputy Chief of the 

Child Abuse/Sex Crimes Bureau, Alexandra Militano, Deputy Chief of the Child Abuse/Sex 

Crimes Bureau, Mimi Mairs, Chief of the Child Abuse/Sex Crimes Bureau, and under the overall 

supervision of Adrienne Giunta, Deputy Chief of Special Victims Division and Joseph Muroff, 

Chief of Special Victims Division 

 

District Attorney Clark thanked Major Case Assistants Siobhan McHale and Tiffany 

Wichman, Senior Trial Counsel Astrid Borgstedt, Supervising Assistant District Attorney Jazmin 

Vargas, and Trial Preparation Assistant Jillian Crowley, all of the Child Abuse/Sex Crimes 

Bureau. District Attorney Clark also thanked Victim Advocates Chaunel Clement and Jeanette 

Gambaro of the Crime Victims Assistance Bureau.  

 

District Attorney Clark thanked NYPD Detectives Julia Watson of Special Victims 

Division, and Johnathon Concepcion and Sai Bharadwaj of Bronx Child Abuse Squad, for their 

work on the case.  
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